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Vice Speaker Benjamin J.F. Cruz, Acting Chairman 
Commit!€€ on Appropriations, Public Debt, Legal Affairs, Retirement, 
Public Parko, Recreation, Historic Preservation, and Land 

Committee Report 

Bill No. 419-32 (COR). An act to amend Section 2. Part I. Chapter ll of Public Law: 
32-l 81. relative to authorizing funding for charter schools. 

I. OVERVIE\V 

The Committee on Appropriations, Public Debt. Legal Aflrurs, Retirement. Public 
Parks, Recreation. Historic Preservation and Land convened a public hearing on 
November 20, 2014 at 1 :00 pm in I liheslalllra ·s public hearing room. 

Public Notice Requirements 

Notices were disseminated via hand-delivery and e-mail to all senators and all 
main media broadcasting outlets and newspaper of general circulation on 
November 13, 2014(5-Day Notice). and again on November 18, 2014 (48 
Hour Notice), 

(a) Committee Members and Senators Present 

Vice Speaker Benjamin l F. Cruz. Acting Chairman 
Senator Tina Muna-Bamcs 
Senator Aline Yamashita 
Senator V. Anthony Cfony) Ada 

(b) Appearing before the Committee 

Mr. Fred Nishihara, Deputy Attorney General. Office of the Attorney 

General of Guam 

Mr. Francis Santos. former Senator and Board of Trustees, iLearn 
Aeademy 

Mr. Daniel Field, former resident of Yigo 

Ms. Rachel Alqucro 

Ms. Yvonne Miranda 

Ms. Rosa Salas Palomo, Chair. Guam Academy Charter Schools 

Council 
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Mr. Victor Perez, Trustee and Treasurer. Board of Trustees, Guahan Academy Charter 
School 

(c) Written Testimonies Submitted 

Ms. Rosa Palomo, Chair, Guam Academy Charter Schools Council 
Mr. Francis Santos, Chairman of the Board of Trustees, iLeam Academy 
Mr. Jon Fernandez. Superintendent of Education, Department of Education 
Mr. Victor Perez, Trustee and Treasurer, Board of Trustees. Guahan Academy Charter 

School 

11. COMMITTEE PROCEEDINGS 

Acting Chairman BJ Cruz: The Committee on Appropriations, Public Debt, Legal 
Affairs, Retirement, Public Parks, Recreation, Historic Preservation and Land and 
General Governmental Operations will now come to order. We have several bills on 
the agenda and two of the sponsors are not present so lefs just jump ahead and we'll 
hear Bill 419, which I introduced. 

Acting Chairman B.r Cruz: But 419-32 seeks to amend Section 2, Part I, Chapter II 
of Public Law 32-18 I. relative to authorizing funding for charter schools. 

I have signed up, Mr. Nishihara. Mr. Field, Ms. Alquero, ;...1s. Miranda and Mr. Santos. 
Can we add an extra chair and all come up? Let's start with Mr. Nishihara. We'll just 
go down the list. 

Mr. Nishihara: I'll just defer to former Senator Santos. 

Mr. Francis Santos: Vice Speaker Cruz, I'll defer since I represent the actual board 
of trustees of the il~earn Academy. 

Acting Chairman JU Cruz: Is there anyone here from the Charter School Council? 

Mr. Nishihara: Mr. Chairman, members of the Senate, I am Fred Nishihara. I'm here 
in my personal capacity and just for the record. l jtrnl finished a late OPA, so I am on 
my lunch break and I'll be leaving right after this. I am requesting that the Senate 
support this particular bill. I think it's important for the students of Guam to have an 
opportunity to try something new. The whole intent of the charter school was to give 
opportunities not currently available through the Department of Education. This is just 
a wonderful way to achieve that accomplishment. With that being said. the two 
amendments I would request that the Senate consider is, of course, the cap, the number 
of students. Right now, it is set at 250 students. lf the cap could be lifted~·my 
understanding. from speaking with the school personnel, is 35 8 instead of 250. 

Another thing I took a look at is the fact that the amoLml of funding is good. during 
school year 2014-2015, depends on how you look at it, it doesn't cover summer 
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schooL but for sure ii docsn 't cover the beginning of August through September 30'h, l 
don't know the background of how the budget bill ran. but certainly I was thinking 
that an appropriate amendment would be for FY2015. In other words. to ensure that 
there is funding coverage through the end of this fiscal year. That's the only two 
things I have. Thank you for your time. 

Acting Chairman B.J Cruz: Thank you for your time. l understand you have to run 
back to the OPA. Any of you have questions for him? No? Ok, thank you. 

Mr, Nishihara: Thank you very much. 

Acting Chairman BJ Cruz: l want that procurement to be resolved soon so I don't 
want to keep you. Mr. Field'> 

Mr. Daniel Field: lli, I am Daniel Field. l 'm a former resident of Yigo, and I know 
that Yigo is one of the most populated parts of the island. With iLeam, we should give 
them the chance to invest in our future. the children. That's all I have to say. 

Acting Chairman B.J Cruz: Ok. Ms. Alquero'> 

Ms. Raebel Alquero: Hi, my name is Rachel Alquero. I am in support of this bill. I 
agree completely with Atty. Fred Nishihara when he expressed that I think it is 
important for the children and the students of Guam to have an opportunity to 
experience a different education outside of the public school system, how it's being 
run right now. It would be an amazing opportunity for the children of Guam. 

Acting Chairman BJ Cruz: Thank you. Ms. Miranda? 

Ms. Yvonne Miranda: Hi. I'm Yvonne Miranda and I am in support of the bill. I 
have two children of my own. one is in elementary and l do believe with this modern 
technology. they will be able to learn at a different kind of level than what they are 
learning now. 

Acting Chairman B.J Cruz: Thank you. Mr. Santos? Senator? 

Mr. Francis Santos: Vice Speaker Cruz, we have written testimony to submit. I don't 
know if you just want me to read this into the record or simply have it submitted for 
the record. I would like to introduce the other board of trustees of the ff.earn 
Academy-Dr. Paul Pineda and Mr. Gus Sablan who are the other board of directors, 
including Ms. Rachel Alquero. The other board of trustee member who is not present 
with us today is Ms. Helen Nishihara, which Rachel and her represent the education 
component of our board of trustees. On the written testimony, we noted two changes 
that we'd like to submit and that's to reflect first the actual number of students we 
project to enroll. The estimated capacity of our school is estimated to be 358 students 
that we can enroll into our school. 
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The second request is lo replace on one of the sections to actually rename the il~eam 
Academy since Guahan Academy is also mentioned in the actual legislation. With 
respect to Atty. Nishihara earlier, I know we had the discussion on how to adequately 
address start up funds. I do recall during my tenure on the board of Education that we 
saw within the submitted budget a request from the Guahan Academy for start up 
funds for basically July, August and possibly September for some fonding to pay for 
the salaries of I believe the principal and several administrators to begin the function 
of getting the school ready. We would hope that the legislature, when you look at this 
bill because it does provide funding for the school. we can address that because we're 
going to go through the same process. We need to set up to actually prepare for the 
opening of the school. We would ask the legislature, that as you deliberate and 
contemplate this bill that you allow us to receive funds to prepare for an opening of the 
new charter school on Guam. 

Acting Chairman BJ Cruz: Thank you. rm really dismayed that there is no one 
here from the Council. l know we have \\Titten testimony from the department. but I 
don't have anybody from the Council. When your charter was approved, did it state 
specifically the number of students? How much did it state? What was on the 
approved charter? 

Mr. Francis Santos: The charter included .358 students with a projection to go up to 
450 and then with the opening of our new facility, in 3 years, it's potentially 900. 

Acting Chairman BJ Cruz: But the initial approval was 358? 

Mr. Francis Santos: 358. 

Acting Chairman B.I Cruz: Can you provide a copy of the resolution, if it was 
passed? I haven't seen anything. 

Mr. Francis Santos: They did pass something, but there was no formal certificate. 
We were just there when the Council met and they gave their approval. 

Senator Aline Yamashita: It should be in their minutes. 

Acting Chairman BJ Cruz: Yes, we 'II have to find that. But they didn't give you 
any kind of certificate that shows approval? 

Mr. f'rancis Santos: No, bu! we are happy to welcome you and thank you very much 
and now we have to no to the le!!islature -~that's whv we are here todav. i:::' <.-- +' • 

Acting Chairman BJ Cruz: Ok. 

Senator Aline Yamashita: '!bank you very much, Mr. Vice Speaker. 
Congratulations, l think this is a great endeavor. We met over a year ago already. It 
was awhile ago. so I'm glad to see that you're up and going. There are a couple of 
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comments that were made, and maybe you can help clarify some of them. Mr. Fields. 
when you said you are from Yigo, highly populated. what l take away from that 
statement is that we're investing in the village ofYigo. ls that what you meant to say'' 

Mr. Daniel Fields: More the children of the village of Yigo. 

Senator Aline Yamashita: Ok, so when we had our first conversation, we talked 
about ho" this is really an island-wide opportunity, so you're not just closing this out 
just to the nonh? 

Mr. Francis Santos: Absolutely not This is a public chaner schooL open to all. 

Senator Aline Yamashita: Good. So you'll have some kind of first come, first serve 
or some kind of lottery or whatever') 

Mr. Francis Santos: The plan is a first come, first serve basis for the grades K 
through 5. 

Senator Aline Yamashita: You didn't want to start with preschool? 

Mr. Francis Santos: I believe we had the disclLssion and we are pretty much waiting 
lc1r it if that is in fact going to be included in the curriculum moving forward for school 
year 2015-2016. We arc prepared to do that if that's going to be part of the core 
requirement for school year 2015-2016. 

Senator Aline Yamashita: Again. we have talked about this before and l would 
encourage ..... and l know that Helen Nishihara is very capable of adapting, and it 
really starts at age 3. age 2. It starts at the beginning. That would he great. Robotics. 
A couple of you made comments that this is not offered at DOE, but it really is. and 
our GA TE program. we offer Robotics in difforent threads. The DOE has invested 
brreat amounts of money in sending teachers and they have come back and have such 
great competition. But what you can say. what I would recommend for you to think 
about is that you are oilhing this to a wider number of children that are not 
necessarily identified for GATE Perhaps this is the type of curriculum that is needed 
for the other intelligences to thrive. It is in the school system, and they do compete 
and they do \.\'Onderful things. 

Senator Santos, I was looking at Superintendent Femandez·s testimony that was 
signed by Mr. Malay, and they had recommended we find supplemental funding for 
you. I'm sure the Appropriations Chair has a way of looking at this and navigating it. 
But if you haven't seen it.,. 

Mr. Francis Santos: I obviously haven't seen that. We've had conversations with 
Superintendent Fernande?" and 1 did get a call this morning from ~ls. Taling Taitano. 
informing us that their request was to ask that you guys seek supplemental funding. l 
said that that i.s not the way the la" is written, but I would ask the Senators if that is a 
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possibility. Sure, I certainly understand where they arc coming from. I can only 
recommend. Again, we understand where GDOE is coming from. Anytime you start 
depleting funds from their already strapped budget, we can understand that, but the 
current laws as they exist, it comes out of their budget I've had this conversation with 
you several years ago that the intent is that this is a public charter schooL 

Senator Aline Yamashita: Yes, so with that said, Senator, there was just one other 
statement that I wanted to say. I think it is great GACS trustee, Victor Perez has 
submitted a letter of support and encouragement of our second charter. On page 2. he 
says they can appreciate your prompt funding as GACS didn't get the same 
expeditious funding in its initial year when its charter was approved. For the record, 
the first year when its charter was approved, Mr. Perez was not involved with the 
school at that time, they didn't have a facility, so it was a different setting. Once we 
got a facility for GACS, they did get an advanced appropriation. That was worked out 
so I would think that we would give you some kind of suppon. 

Senator Tony Ada: Senator. when do you foresee opening the iLeam Charter 
School'> 

:\fr. Francis Santos: We have a projected opening date of January 27, 2015 and the 
clock is ticking. We have a big challenge ahead of us. Senator Ada. 

Senator Tony Ada: So, knowing that we're already in the last week of "l'ovember, 
and not sure when Madame Speaker will be calling session for December. .. 

Acting Chairman BJ Cruz: Let's invite the Chair of the Council. We'll excuse the 
three of you. Thank you. Rosa, stay, and Victor, come join them. Why don't we hear 
both of your testimony. and some of the questions that Senator Ada has may be 
addressed. Why don't we get your testimony first, Madame Chair? 

Ms. Rosa Palomo: [Read attached \Witten testimony verbatim.] Adds before 
recommended changes section: This would take them through the beginning of school 
year 2015-2016, August/September. in preparation for July, August and September. 

Acting Chairman BJ Cruz: Thank you very much for that. I think that clarifies a lot 
of questions. I apologize I didn't realize that it was 358. 1 was having early discussions 
at 250 and in my haste to try to address it. l introduced it without amending it to the 
358 but we can make that amendment very easily and especially now that we have the 
testimony that the Charter School Council has approved 358 because it's important 
that we deal with what you direct us to do. I try not to do other and with that we'll hear 
Mr. Perez's testimony. We had discussions and so he is going to have to do some ... 

Ms. Rosa Palomo: Thank you. 
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Mr. Victor Perez: Thank you Vice Speaker, Senator Yamashita, Senator Ada. Before 
I begin I would like to say that my Chairman, Mr. Roger Cooper is just unable lo be 
here today and he asked me to testify on his behalf. 
My name is Victor Perez and I'm a member of the Board of Trustees of Guahan 
Academy Charter School. the treasurer and finance committee Chairperson. Bill No. 
419 proposes an amendment to the current Charter school to provide funding for the 
newly approved Charter School !Learn Academy. Ibe proposed amendment does not 
affect Guahan Academy Charter School. however the board is in support of the 
intention of the amendment as to provide funding for Guam's second newly approved 
Charter School. I thought that you capped it already Mr. Chairman at 250 and I put in 
some information to assist us on our behalf but being that you are looking at approving 
358 [am in full support of that number as we!L If you've had a chance to read through 
it. do we, you still want me to go ahead? 

[Proceeded to read testimony verbatim. See attached J 

Thank you. 

Acting Chairman BJ Cruz: Thank you very much '\1r. Perez. Ms. Palomo, I have to 
apologize that I'm not familiar with all of the documents and resolutions you guys 
have. I had a discussion \vith Mr. Perez yesterday and as I understand it and I guess as 
testified by Mr. Santos also. when the council approves a charter it sets a cap on the 
number of students for a period and ifs my understanding from discussions with both 
of them that in that initial approval you've also included increases of the enrollment 
for subsequent calendar school years. You've already testified for iLearn, the approval 
was for 358 for the remainder of this school year. this budget. For the GACS one, can 
you recall what you 're approval was as it relates to what quarter should have been the 
enrollment for the school year 14-15? 

Ms. Rosa Palomo: Yes. thank you. Before I answer your question I'd just also like to 
recognize that one of our council members. Dr. Suzanne Mc Manus is also here with 
her daughter to support us here. 

The very first year for Guahan Academy. the enrollment figure was 490 students. That 
was in their enrollment gro\V1h chart that included in the application in the petition. 
That first )Car they were awarded for up to 500 students rather than the 490 request 
that was made. The following year - and that 490 Mr. Vice-Speaker wa> for that 
duration of the monthsjnst up to fiscal year 2014. 13-14 which would have taken them 
up frllm I think July. August and September of 2013 and then the new fiscal school 
year rolled in with the new year the school year already came in but the fiscal year for 
2014 started in September. From Scptemher until the following September which 
would be 2014 thc amount that they were ... the number of students that they were the 
council recommended for approval was for 520 students but they only had an 
enrollment of 515 for that first school year - the first full school year. 
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Then this particular school year of 20 I 4-15 looking at their enrollment ch~ they 
actually should be at 520 students. \Ve've had a discussion about this how these 
figures are determined because there was also in our hand a revised petition 
application or a revision of their current petition and those numbers really increased 
dramaticaUy increased. The council was very concerned about the facility. We already 
knew that the existing facility that housed 515 students was already small for the 
population and to increase was just going to most likely create another problem. At 
that point, Senators and Mr. Vice-Speaker, we did not know of the intent to go to the 
Trades Academy to rent space. However it was made knov.11 to me by the new Board 
of Trustees that there were 60 l students and that was well over but that was after the 
fact. 

Also in the process of communicating with the fom1er principal and CEO, the council 
always made it known to her that the cap was 520 and that we were follov.ing the 
enrollment grov.th chart that was in the original petition. Later on we finally arrived at 
what the problem was at least to me and l saw that the council was following the 
original enrollment growU1, which was in the petition that was filed that we approved 
and not rhc enrollment grov.th that was in the revised petition - the revision that was 
submitted in Aub'llSt of 2013. We've talked about that now, the current Board of 
Trustees and the council members now are all in agreement. I actually even sent a 
communication to the Attorney General's office and asked for clarification. Basically, 
the clarification if we were following first year, second year, third year, in my mind l 
was following school years and not when the petition was actually approved. 

If we follow when the peiition was actually approved, the timeline for Guahan 
Academy would terminate this year, next year actually in March or May. But l was 
looking at it and I believe some of my council members also thought the same way. 
We were looking at actual school years of implementation, So Guahan Academy is 
currently in its 2"d full year of implementation in which the enrollment chart puts it at 
520 students and that's what we followed. 

Next year we know that the number is going to increase. We also know that for ii.earn 
Academy their numbers are also going to increase. So l think that we have a better 
handle of the emollment figures and if anyone else is interested in submitting an 
application l will make it a point that they look very carefully at their growth for 
enrollment chart that they put together because we do hold them accountable to that. 
We have been talking with Guahan Academy as to how to make sure that for fiscal 
year 2015-16 that those 81 students that they currently have are accommodated. 

Senator Aline Yamashita: You could not imagine how v.onderful it is that there is 
collaboration and communication occurring_ Thank you. So we've grown a lot. 

Ms. Rosa Palomo: We have_ 

Senator Aline Yamashita: we·ve learned a lot and probably people don't want me to 
raise this but we know that wc have to and that is the situation of GACS still has a 



huge issue in front of it, Madam Chair and that is they are in an incubator space. So 
this next year, we should already be looking for another space unless there have been 
conversations that have occurred that I am not aware of and that is always possible. 
Unless that has happened we need to find a facility and determine what is going to 
happen after next year. So as you are talking about enrollment going up and I don't 
know if they are going to move to Trades Academy because I don't know about those 
issues. but that is a very big issue Mr. Vice-Speaker on the sustainability of GACS. I 
know that you arc looking and I'm really glad you are on the trustees Mr. Perez 
because I think you are very reasonable. I think you are seeing the monies that you are 
being given and you're making it work so J do appreciate that. But Madam Chair 
that's a huge issue and that's different from iLearn because iLeam has a facility and 
they're those kinds of issues that were up against are not issues that Senator Santos is 
going to be up against as far as I know. So thafs something that is right there in front 
of us. Thank you. 

Acting Chairman BJ Cruz: So would the council have any objection to my 
amending the law to put the 60 I figure for this current year? 

Ms. Rosa Palomo: Definitely not. 

Vice-Speaker Benjamin J.F. Cruz: Ok thank you. 

Ms. Rosa Salas Palomo: Can we add retroactive to the start of the school year? 

[inaudible] 

Ms. Rosa Salas Palomo: J do want to add that the atmosphere and the attitude has 
changed drastically. The fact that we can come to the table and not feel anxious about 
what may or may not happen and be honest because I do stress, you know I can't read 
your minds, you need to tell me what's in your head so I can know and the rest of my 
council members can know. Even in the few w<.'eks that we've been coming together. 
we've actually come together a couple of times to talk about amendments to the law 
and we have them with us. One of the things that I'd like to, as Chair is implement 
maybe once a qua1ter meet with the charter schoors representatives and just talk. 
Maybe other things can come up before they actually happen so that we can begin to 
anticipate and not react when something comes up. I know that for me. I am really 
extremely happy and to me this is a great Thanksgiving and Christmas gift and J thank 
them. 

Senator Tony Ada: Senator (addressed to Mr. Francis Santos), with iLearn is that just 
a start out facility or is that going to be the facility for .... we're not looking halfway 
down the year. 

Mr. Francis Santos: Oh no, we anticipate to be in a new building, which we will be 
coming to you shortly because we are going to need some zone changes to reflect the 
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property that has already been selected; ifs right behind St. Paul School where a brand 
new building will go up to house the next, basically 2 years. 2 and a half years. 

Senator Tony Ada: So then the Yigo facility is just ... 
Mr. Francis Santos: It's just temporary in our vision. Again. we don't envision being 
there by year 3. 

Senator Tony Ada: Ok. Thank you. 

Ms. Rosa Palomo: Senator, in their petition they indicated that by year 3 they will 
have a growth of about 600 students \'•ith the anticipated move to a larger facility. 

Senator Tony Ada: Alright, thank you Mr. Chairman. 

Senator Aline Yamashita: Senator (addressed to Mr. Francis Santos), you know 
we've referenced St. Paul's a couple times. 

Mr. Francis Santos: Right. 

Senator Aline Yamashita: But this is not a SL Paul's .... 

Mr. Francis Santos: Absolutely not. 

Senator Aline Yamashita: I think that needs to be really. really clear. 

Mr. Francis Santos: We all pray to the same God I think. so we're ok. 

Senator Aline Yamashita: Right, I mean really, really clear. 

l\.ir. Francis Santos: No, ifs clear. 

Senator Aline Yamashita: It's a public school. 

Mr. Francis Santos: It's not a sectarian. I just happen to be Catholic just not sure 
which one but something along those lines. Anyways. you know since we're talking 
house cleaning items and with all due respect to my friends at DOE maybe it's time 
that you remove the charter schools out of the ... not sure if it's the purview or the 
supervision or the ... not sure really what we were doing when we first got it when 1 
sat on that board. I said. it's very nice that you can give me a budget but I have no 
oversight. I'm sorry, the board of GDOE board had really nothing to do with it. It's 
simply meant that you give your budget to GDOE because you're part of the 
educational system of Guam but there was some... we didn't really know what we 
were supposed to do with it other than collect it and then give it. 

My conversation earlier with Tallng Taitano was that I said, so Taling do you expect 
me to submit our 2016? She says, it's part of the budget call. "You should be working 
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on it. I said, ok so understanding that that's supposed to happen it behooves us in the 
two charter schools to start preparing to submit it together with GDOE but I think 
moving forward if we really want to satisfy what GDOE is saying that you know, if we 
arc going to go be looking for our own funds then separate us and we can come on our 
own behalf and come and plead our case before the Guam J ,egislature when it comes 
to looking for our own funds and I will the first to tell you I understand the plight of 
GDOE because every single year they face the same issue of not getting enough funds 
to properly their schools. Now I'm biased because I want to make sure that we have 
funds for our schooL So. we come and do our own lobbying and pleading and they 
should do the same thing. 

Acting Chairman BJ Cruz: But I want one thing very clear to both of you, You will 
answer to the Internal Auditor of GDOE. I do not want to hear anything come back to 

me that you refuse to provide documents to the Internal Auditor of GDOE because 
these are government funds. These are government funds gentlemen. So someone bas 
to have oversight and the Internal Auditor of GDOE will have oversight of all the 
expenditures to make sure that it is being done properly, I will not tolerate anyone 
refusing to provide documents to them so they can look at it because they 're going to 
be the one that says, this is how we spent our $ l 78M whatever number - $ l 15M -
whatever the number is, They're going to have to document it I know there is a 
request to try to figure out about the feeding and all kinds of other things, 

But really seriously, I understand that you will get your own federal grants separately 
and you will come to us to lobby maybe an increase in the 5500 that's both of your 
purview but what I am saying is that as long as it's government funds, it has to be 
reviewed by someone and whether it may eventually be the OP A but right now it is 
money that has come through GDOE and so the Internal Auditor of GDOE must and 
should be apprised and be able to look at the books so that he can tell what is 
happening, 

Mr. Francis Santos: Vice Speaker Cruz I just have one request on that I believe the 
Charter School Jaw requires us to do an audit also. So that's in our opinion there's two 
types of expense there. the audit requirement outside with an external auditor is an 
expense to us. If you 're asking us to duplicate basically the service of im auditor. to us 
it doesn't really matter which one. I just want to know if we can excuse the one, not 
bypass the one on the external auditor side because then we don't have to really pay 
for one if it is the wisdom of the legislature that the Internal Audit for DOE is 
sufficient. 

Acting Chairman BJ Cruz: But I think as a not-for-profit or a non-profit whatever 
you guys are. you would want to have your own audit done outside separate,., because 
the questions the internal auditor is going to be asking is going to be completely 
different and so you may as board members to satisfy your own fiduciary duty as your 
board members have your own external audit to explain to your board ·what I mean in 
appearance what is happening, But as far as money going through DOE I want them to 
have an answer because I don't want a third party custodian that we've had for the last 
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I 0 years. Someone has got to answer and somebody has to know where the money is 
being expended; invoices and receipts. everything has to be documented so we can 
fullow it. 
Ms. Rosa Palomo: I understand that the internal audit is not an added expense to the 
charter school because that's absorbed by GDOE. I would like say that in fact just a 
couple of Monday's ago. the GDOE auditors were at Guahan Academy. I think they 
spent almost all day looking at all the documentations and the feelings and the 
behaviors of the past is no longer there. The Guahan Academy is up lo speed v.-ith their 
paperwork. their documentation and I thank again the board of trustees for gelling a 
better, a good handle at what has been going on. I don't think it's going to happen with 
iLcam Academy because I think that's pointed out often enough. Also Guahan 
Academy has just been given their clearance for the 2013· l 4 school year audit, right? 

Mr. Victor Perez: Correct. 

Ms. Rosa Palomo: So, that should be commg to your desk soon and they are 
preparing their annual reports. All those that are due maybe even if ifs a few days late 
but they have had a lot of work to do as a result of what has happened. 

Senator Aline Yamashita: Your lunch program, are you officially in the school lunch 
program? 

Mr. Victor Perez: We forgot the data on the Trades Academy and once ifs completed 
it should be in order. But I want to add that not only are we working well with the 
council we are working well with Mr. Cooper-Nurse at the !AO office. Everything is 
submitted and no allotments are cleared unless they are happy, 

Senator Aline Yamashita: That's wonderful news. So, the oversight of the Charter 
School Council, and l only see this in the news ... we have tried lo connect a couple of 
times, but we haven't yet. Do you have a principal? 

Mr. Victor Perez: That is forthcoming. 

Senator Aline Yamashita: So who is the lead of the school right now'' 

Mr. Victor Perez: The board of trustees have taken an active role in assisting with the 
current personneL and we arc trying to move people from within. The principal should 
come on board the I" of December. 

Senator Aline Yamashita: It's a charter school, you do things differently. outside of 
the box, just as long as the rules and regs are in place. The students are learning. the 
teachers are teaching and there is that support. But it comes to mind, who ends up 
being responsible for that'> It might be that the Charter School Council is responsible 
to ensure that. It's good that you're there. and Mr. Cooper-Nurse, and things are 
moving. But what if you weren't there? What il'lhings hadn't changed in the last few 
months, and believe me when, and it wasn't you. someone else was here and wouldn't 
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talk to us in this room. It's really good to see that we have moved forward. But it 
comes to mind, changes, who ultimately is responsible? If your principal is not at a 
GDOE schooL the superintendent is ultimately responsible. and maybe the board, 
maybe not. I guess it would be the board. Anyway. that comes to mind, as you're 
saying. Madame Chair, we're learning, and it's getting better. Also. Madame Speaker 
is very interested in amending the charter school law. We've been talking about that 
for about 2 years now. so we do have some amendments and I do know her chief of 
staff does have some amendments that I'm sure next term will be addressed. Thank 
you, Mr. Vice Speaker. 

Acting Chairman BJ Cruz: If you have suggestions, please, submit it to us so that 
h ' · 'd J"k 'd · h h 'rd d 4'' we can ... t ese growing pams. we 1 e to avo1 wit t e ·' an . 

Ms. Rosa Palomo: \Ve hope to submit it before this year ends. We were actually on 
page 8 of the document right now, and we will continue on Tuesday again. 

Acting Chairman &J Cruz: Great. Thank you. 

Senator Tina Muna Barnes: Si yu'os ma'ase', Mr. Vice Speaker. I just v.,ant to 
thank the panel for coming together, and really working in collahoration, taking care 
of all the kinks. I do see some of the support staff from GACS and it's really important 
because as a Jot of the parents come to talk to us about supponing the charter schools, 
and then second one coming up, I think ifs important because you 're starting to see 
the families and the parents coming together to suppon this concept. It would be a 
waste if that collaboration doesn't come together. And now that I'm seeing this 
happen, I'm just going to say we 're here to see what ideas you want and what 
amendments that w:ill be needed to make that change. We are the ones who introduced 
this charter concept to make sure it works and we want to see it really successful. 
What better way than to see you here, knowing that it's going to work, and I know that 
the support staff is also behind you, so for me that is very important. Thank you, Mr. 
Vice Speaker, for truly hearing the updated status on the bill that is before us today. 
Saina ma' ase '. 

Senator Aline Yamashita: Senator Santos. just one more question about iLearn, and 
we had talked about this, but on the record. those of us with disabilities are wekomed 
to sign up? 

Mr. Francis Santos: Yes, absolutely. 

Senator Aline Yamashita: Thank you very much. 

Ms. Rosa Palomo: It's \'cry clear in the law, unless they are over their number, first 
come, first serve. I would like to add, Mr. Chair, l will he asking GDOE for the latest, 
as of September 301

h, 2014. per pupil cost in the GDOE schools. The figure that will 
come before- you when the budget is submitted will change from $5500 to whatever 
that figure is. We still have to discuss whether that figure will be broken dov-.11 hy the 
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elementary, middle school level and the secondary school level or just get an average. 
We'll look at it from all sides and see what would be the best thing to recommend to 
the legislature. Thafs just a heads up in addition to the grov.th in numbers, we also 
anticipate a growth in the per pupil cost. Thank you. 

Acting Chairman B.J Cruz: My office has done some of that, and so if you want just 
contact the office and they'll send you the information they have, and you'll have to 
figure out whether or not you add in the free rent or the inclusion of rent. 

Thank you very much. Madame Chairwoman, thank you very much for coming and 
claritying things and I thank both gentlemen for working together and this was much 
easier than I thought it was going to be. 

This concludes the testimony on Bill No. 419-32 (COR). There being no additional 
individuals to present any additional testimony, this Committee will continue to 
remain open for ten ( !O) working days from today and testimonies can be sent to 324 
W. Soledad Ave, Suite 101, Hagatna, Guam 96910 or fax it to 473-4238 or email to 

the Committee, which is cipo@guamlegislature.org 

III. J<'INDINGS & RECOMMENDATIONS 

The Committee on Appropriations, Public Debt, Legal Affairs, Retirement, Public 
Parks, Recreation, Historic Preservation and Land, hereby reports Bill No. 419-32 
(COR) as amended with the recommendation t'J (<l<c.rt,,\~11 0\J; 
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I 1HIN.4' TRENT41 DOS NA LIHESLATl!RAN Gli.·illAN 

2014 (SECOND} REGULA,R SESSION 

Introduced by: B. J. F. Cruz 

AN ACT TO A;lfEN!J SECTION 2, PART I, CHAPTER H 
OF PlJJLIC LA\V 32-181, RELATIVE TO AUTHORIZING 
FUNDING FOR CHARTER SCHOOLS. 

BE IT ENACTED BY THE PEOPLI': OF GUAM: 

Section L Section 2, Part I, Chapter II of Public Lave 181 is 

" hereby amended to read: 

3 "Section 2. Notwithstanding any provision of law, for the School 

4 Year 2014-201 pursuant to Title 17 GCA, Chapter 12, §12l 16(e}, the 

5 Department of Administration (DOA) is hereby authorized and directed to 

6 deduct Five Thousand Five Hundred Dollars ($5,500) per enrollee of the 

7 Gltt'llum-Academy-~8choob Council t\cademv Charter Schools 

8 charte_red bv the Quam_,c\c<!f!~!lIY Charter Schools Council, not to exce11d 

9 five hundred twenty (520) students for th~ Guahup t\cadcmv Charter.School 

l O f!nd~t\tllJrnndred Ji jJyJ2~9l stude1J!;;Jl2L ont'-~othcr-'~<:£1.demvc:;'.bgin~r ScJ!ll.Q] 

11 chmtcrcdJ2Llhc_ Guam Acads:m.Y.J;;:~artcL_Schoqls Council duri~School 

12 Year 20l4-20L:J~iLanv, as recommended by the Guam Academy Charter 

13 Schools Council, from the total General Fund appropriation in Section l of 

P this Part of this Chapter to the GDOE, cased on th..: actual enrollment at the 

l 5 time, multiplied by the per pupil cost, as estahlishcd this Section. :+he 

16 GUtfhtm f&cJ1 Academy Charter Sclrnol shall submit a monthly invoice to 

the DOA. Upon receipt of said invoice, the DOA shall remit it to the GDOE. 

/ 



Upon receipt of the remitted invoice, the GDOE shelf/ verify the invoice ftw 

~ accuracy and report its findings within ten ( l OJ days of receipt of said 

3 invoice to the DOA prior to the release of funds. If the GDOF fails to report 

4 its findings, the invoiced amount received by the DOA shal! be 

5 automatically transmitted to the.+;tt,Hicm each Academy Charter School.·· 

6 Section 2. Effective Date. This Act shall be effective upon 

'I enactment 

8 Section 3. Severability. If any provision of this Act or its 

9 application lt) any person or circumstance is held invalid, the invalidity shall 

lO not affect other provisions or applications of this Act which can be given 

11 effect without the invalid provision or application and to this end the 

12 provisions of this Act is severable. 



I MINA' TRENTAI DOS NA L/HESLATURAlV GUAHA:V 

2014 (SECOND) REGULAR SESSION 

Bill No. 419-32 (COR) 
As Amended by the 
Committee on Appropriations, 
Public Debt, Legal Affairs, Retirement 
Public Parks, Recreation, 
Histo1ic Preservation and Land 

Introduced by: B. J. F. Cruz 

A.I\ ACT TO Aii/END SECTION 2, PART I, CHAPTER II 
Of" Pt:BI,IC LAW 32-181, RELATIVE TO AUTHORIZING 
FUNDING FOR CHARTER SCHOOLS. 

BE IT ENACTED BY THE PEOPLE OF GCAM: 

Section 1. Section 2, Pait I. Chapter II of Public Law 32-181 is 

2 hereby amended to read: 

3 "Section 2. Notwithstanding any prov1s1on of law, for the School 

4 Year 2014-2015, pursuant to Title 17 GCA, Chapter 12, § 12116( e), the 

5 Department of Administration (DOA) is hereby authorized and directed to 

6 deduct Five Thousand Five Hundred Dollars ($5,500) per enrollee of the 

7 Gulihen Aeudemy Churter Schools Couflcit Academv Cha1ter Schools 

8 chartered bv the Guam Academx Charter Schools Council, not to exceed six 

9 fi.ve hundred twenty (600 520) students for the Guahan Academv Chatter 

IO Sch<)()l ang three hundred fiftv-eight f358) students for the iLearn AcadeJ1lY 

l l Charter School _chartered bv the Guam A~jidemv Charter Schools CounciJ 

during. School Year 2014-2015, if anv, as recommended by the Guam 

13 Academy Charter Schools Council, from the total General Fund 



appropriation in Section 1 of this Part of this Chapter to the GDOE, based on 

2 the actual enrollment at the time, multiplied by the per pupil cost, as 

3 established in this Section. The Gullhen Each Academy Charter School shall 

4 submit a monthly invoice to the DOA. Upon receipt of said invoice, the 

5 DOA shal! remit it to the GDOE. Upon receipt of the remitted invoice, the 

6 GDOE shall verify the invoice for accuracy and report its findings within ten 

7 (I 0) days of receipt of said invoice to the DOA prior to the release of funds. 

8 If the GDOE fails to report its findings, the invoiced amount received by the 

9 DOA shall be automatically transmitted to the Guehen each Academy 

10 Charter School." 

11 Section 2. Effective Date. This Act shall be effective upon 

12 enactment. 

!3 Section 3. Severability. If any prov1s10n of this Act or its 

14 application to any person or circumstance is held invalid, the invalidity shall 

15 not affect other provisions or applications of this Act which can be given 

16 effect \c\'ithout the invalid provision or application and to this end the 

17 provisions of this Act is severable. 
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Testimony on Bill No. 419·32(cor) 

AN ACT TO AMEND SECTION 2, PART I, CHAPTER II OF PUBLIC LAW 32·181, RELATIVE TO 

AUTHORIZING FUNDING FOR CHARTER SCHOOLS 

November 20, 2014 

Buenas Tatdes yan hafa adai, Vice-Speaker Cruz and Honorable Senators. Un gof 
dangko/o na si Yu'os ma'ase' for the opportunity to submit testimony on Bill No. 419-32(cor). 

My name is Rosa Salas Palomo, tootao Barigada. I come before you this morning to 
support Bill No. 419-32(cor) but with a recommended change. I am the Chair of the Guam 
Academy Charter Schools Council created by the Charter Schools Act of 2009. However, my 
testimony this afternoon is not on behalf of the Council as we have not yet had an opportunity 
to discuss the Bill in order to submit testimony from the Council. I have spoken with some 
members of the Council on the contents of the Bill and find that they support the intent of Bill 
No. 419-32(cor). With that, although I know that the Council members share my sentiments, I am 
here representing myself as an individual Council member. 

Yes, the Guam Academy Charter Schools Council recommended that Guahan Academy 
Charter School be funded at 520 students @ $5,SOO/student for FY201S totaling $3,190,000. 

As Chair of the Guam Academy Charter Schools Council, just last Monday, November 17, 
2014, I transmitted the newest authorized charter school budget, ilearn Academy Charter 
School, to the Superintendent of Guam Department of Education as well as submitted a copy of 
said transmittal to the offices of the Speaker and Vice-Speaker. In the transmittal memo, l 
indicated that ilearn Academy, the Council recommended funding iLearn Academy Charter 
School at 358 students @ $S,500 per students totaling $1,969.000. Also, I noted in the 
communication that iLearn Academy Charter School would open its doors at the beginning of the 
second semester of School Year 2014-201S in January, 2015. This was a very important piece of 
information; in January 2015 three months of the fiscal year would have already passed and the 
school would only need funding for the remaining 9 months of the FY totaling $1,476,750 or 
$492,250 per quarter. 

Thus, my recommended change to Bill No. 419·32(cor) is as follows: 
On Line 10 change "and two hundred fifty (250) students for one other Academy Charter 

School ... to " ... and three hundred and fifty eight (358) students for the iLearn Academy Charter 
School..." 

At this point in time, !Learn Academy Charter School has been approved by the Guam 
Academy Charter Schools Council. Thus, it seems only appropriate that the specific information 
be included in the amendment. Also, there are no other Petitions before the Council at this time. 

Please allow me to close with my sincerest appreciation for this timely amendment. But 
more importantly, for your support of and believe in alternative forms of education for the school 
children of Guam. 

Ta'lo, sf Yu'os ma'ose'. God speed and Happy Thanksgiving! 

Rosa Salas Palomo 
Taotao Barrigada 
Chair, Guam Academy Charter Schools Council 
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iLeam Academy Budget 

For the Fiscaf Years 2:015 

Revenues 

El!penses 

Local Govt 

To~al Revenues 

Salaries & \tVuges: 
Supp!1es a:":d Mater la!s 
Protessionat Devsk:·pment!T rf'ive! 
UHlities 
Ernp!oye"7 BAnehts 

'-/Vor!un-an's C:c·m1oensa!ion 
Ba'' C"1JFCli?S 

Contractual Servn'.:t;; 
fliSCeHatl0Cl!S 

Extended ._earn'ng 

Sef;odcdd 

Roboncs trair;Hfl;J £ other 

vst. $7 Q00/,':1onttriv ;,:filif.Jes 

Sci1?duf£~ E 

Exter;:Jett Le,-trrvng .5;:\'k1z'ti8y 

F~ Cr>nlf#C\ \P0rlo!Ttl8tlf:0 M.:1nBg&1ner.t C·~rr:;(rJ"''t ' -'"qt:ethour:fl- rt:ntai 

Total Expenses 

3.58 stuaer1ts 
1@$5,500) 

1 969 OGO •so sboems 
(@$5,5001 

1.9()9.000 

599,041 
30,430 
~)5,COO 

84,000 
1~~4_344 

5,GOC 
5_\JOC 

244,58-0 
141,480 
36JJOO S3DiY:J7ty 

GS4, 12s 
1,969,000 

[iLEARN 20~ 

2,475.000 800 sluoorts 
{©S&,500) 

2.4"75.000 

?52,995 
38,251 
43.995 
105.588 
168,670 

6,:285 

6.285 
:307,437 
i77,840 
54_Q()0 

8S5,815 
2,475,000 

4.950,000 

<:,95C,OOC 

1 S05,9B9 
7b,5G~ 

87,990 
211, !76 
337."?40 
!2,570 
:2,57C 

fll1L874 
JS5_6-8i 
lU8,GOO 

i ,668.269 
4,950,000 
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November 19, 2014 

The Honorable Benjamin F. Cruz 
Vice-Speaker, 32nd Guam Legislature 
Acting Chairman, Committee of Appropriations, 

Public Debt, Legal Affairs, Retirement, Public Parks, 
Recreation, Historic Preservation and Land 

Hagatna, Guam 

Re: Bill 419-32 (COR) 

Dear Vice-Speaker Cruz: 

Thank you for introducing Bill 41932 (COR) which will provide funding for the iLearn Academy 

Charter School. 

On November 6, 2014, the Guam Academy Charter Schools Council approved the application 

for the ilearn Academy Charter School. The mission of iLearn Academy Charter School is to 

provide a quality learning institution that provides a rigorous academic curriculum for grades K 

through 5. Our main goal is to enrich student learning in ail content areas but with special 

emphasis in technology, science, and math. In utilizing technology, the ilearn Academy 

students are given the individualized attention they need to ensure success. 

Preparations have begun for the opening of our school on January 26, 2015, the beginning of 

the third quarter for school year 2014-15. 

Our projected enrollment for the opening of this school year is 358 students. We have 

submitted our budget of $1,969,000. {$5.500. X 358 students) based on the authorized amount 

of $5,500 per student pursuant to Title 17 GCA, Chapter 12, subsection 12116\e). Our proposed 

budget is attached. 

In our review of the proposed bill, we want to note and request two minor changes: 

Section 2. please change the number "two hundred fifty (250) students" ta three hundred 

fifty-eight (358) students 

Section 2, replace the words "one other" with "ilearn" 



Page 2 

Testimony Bill 419-32 

November 19, 2014 

On behalf of the board of trustees of ilearn Academy Charter School, our students, faculty and staff, we 
want to thank you and the members of the 32'' Guam legislature for their support and approval of Bill 
419. 

Francis L Santos 
Chairman, Board of Trustees 

!Learn Academy Charter School (ESLR's): School is SIMPLE 
• S- Social 

• I-Intellectual 

• M-Moral 

• P-Physical 

• L-Love for Learning 

• E-Emotional 



DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION 
OFFICE OF THE SUPERINTENDENT 

JON J.P. FERNANDEZ 
S~le-ndenl ot Educ-abon 

The Honorable Benjamin JF Cruz 
Vice Speaker 
32nd Guam Legislature 
155 Hesler Street 
Hagatna, GU 969 IO 

www.gdoe.net 
500 Mariner Avenue 

Barriga&, Guam 96913 
Telephone: (671) :lfn.l547 ll536•Fax: (671)472-500 l 

Email: jonfernandex-@igdoe.net 

November 19, 2014 

Re: il,earn Academy Charter School FY15 Budget Appropriation 

Hafa Adai Vice Speaker Cruz! 

The Guam Department of Education (GDOE) fully supports providing parents a choice regarding their 
children's education. We congratulate and applaud the iLeam Academy Charter School for their vision and 
strongly believe that technology use should be incorporated into the curriculum to provide student> with a 21" 
century education. 

Based on the FY IS appropriation, the Guam Education Board passed a resolution on the spending priorities, to 
which GDOE has begun implementing. As a result, we would ask that supplemental funding be explored for the 
new charter school rather than reducing the current GDOE budget. Going forward. let's find a way to be able to 
support new charter schools as well as ensure that the needs of traditional public school students and families 
are met. 

Thank you for this opportunity to comment on the budget request. I hope that you will consider our 
recommendations so that our students are not negatively impacted. 

Senseramente, 

~Vj~_,_ 
~ JON J.P. FERNA Z 

Superintendent of , ation 

Vice Speaker Benjamin J.F. Cruz 
Date: ll { w / ILi Time: Q:'il..f 

File No.: ~1-* if0'1 

Received By: _..:.~tt------



GU A HAN 
ACADEMY 
CH~ARTER SCrIOOL 

TESTIMONY OF 
VICTOR A. PEREZ 

TRUSTEE AND TREASURER, BOARD OF TRUSTEES 
GUAHAN ACADEMY CHARTER SCHOOL 

RE: BILL NO. 419 
"An Act to Amend Section 2, Part!, Chapter fl olPublic Law 32-181, 

Relative to Authorizing Funding for Charrer Schools" 
Introduced by: BJ.F. Cruz 

My name is Victor A. Perez and I am a member of the Board of Trustees of 
Guahan Academy Charter School (GACS), and I am also the Treasurer and 
Chaim1an of the Finance and Procurement Committee. 

Bill No. 419 proposes an amendment to the current Charter School Act to provide 
funding for the newly-approved charter school, I Learn Academy Charter School. 
The proposed amendment does not affect Guahan Academy Charter School; 
however, the Board is in support of the intention of the amendment as to provide 
the necessary funding for Guam's second newly-approved charter school. 

GACS congratulates the Board, Administration, Faculty and Staff of I Learn 

Academy Charter School and is pleased that the charter approval and funding 
process appear swift and not as protracted as the process GACS had undergone. 

GACS distinguishes itself as Guam's first charter school and Guam's first choice 
in public education -- and one that was faced to challenge most of the unknown 
obstacles. By our struggles and experiences, GACS certainly has been the center 
of debate in the media and within the educational community and with that we 
have allowed an open conversation, whether our people support or oppose charter 
schools. The discussion may have allowed parents and guardians of students to 
understand that they now have a choice in public education. 

11 GACS TESTIMONY ON BILL 419_11/20/14 



GACS can appreciate I Learn Academy Charter School's prompt funding as 
GACS didn't get the same expeditious funding in its initial year when its charter 

was approved. Not getting funded in the initial year of charter approval places the 
charter school in a tenuous foundation and only invites unnecessary delays in the 
implementation of the approved projected 5-year enrollment plan of the charter. 

GACS speaks from experience. 

\Ve want to acknowledge the work of Guam Academy Charter Schools Council -­
whose work has led to a collaborative effort towards the establishment of Guam's 

second charter school. 

We look forward to working and sharing commonalities with Guam's second 

charter school with a joint mission focused on improving the education of our 

children. 

Thank you. 

419 _ll/20/14 



,GUAHAN 
ACADEMY 
CHARTER SCHOOL 

TESTil\10NY OF 
VICTOR A. PEREZ 

TRUSTEE AND TREASURER, BOARD OF TRUSTEES 
GU Al-IAN ACADEf\.1Y CHARTER SCHOOL 

RE: BILL NO. 419 
"An Act to Amend Section 2, Part I, Chapter II of Public Lmv 32-181, 

Relative to Authorizing Funding/or Charter Schools" 
Introduced by: BJ.F. Cruz 

My name is Victor A. Perez and I am a member of the Board of Trustees of 
Guahan Academy Charter School (GACS), and I am also the Treasurer and 
Chaim1an of the Finance and Procurement Committee. 

Bill No. 419 proposes an amendment to the current Charter School Act to provide 
funding for the newly-approved charter school, I Learn Guahan Academy Charter 
School. The proposed amendment does not affect Guahan Academy Charter 
School; however, the Board is in support of the intention of the amendment as to 
provide funding for Guam's second newly-approved charter school. 

GACS would like to take this opportunity, Vice-Speaker Cruz and members of this 
Committee, to point out that the funding cap of 520 has placed a burden on the 

funding of our additional 80 students who are enrolled and receiving their daily 
classroom instructions at the Trades Academy. 

As GACS was fonnalizing its recruitment and enrollment of its students, the Board 
and management approved an enrollment that was in concert with the approved 
charter plan projection, a copy of which is attached as Exhibit A. 

As you are aware, GACS charter was approved in 2010, but GACS did not open as 
a school till 3years later in August 2013, when it received on April 1, 2013, its 
initial funding for the last quarter of FY2013. The budget for FY2014 was at the 
same funding level of $5500 for 515 students ~ an enrollment which was 5 less 

1 GACS TESTIMONY ON BILL 419_re GACS funding cap_ 11/20/14 



than the approved charter enrollment projection of 520 if Guahan Academy 
Charter School were to open in School Year 2012-2013. 

As GACS progressed into its second year of operation, the Board and management 
looked to its approved charter and moved forward to the approved enrollment 
projection of 680 - however, our enrollment today is 600 -· 80 less than the 680 
but 80 short of the funding cap of 520. If we are to accurately reflect the correct 
enrollment plan for GACS for School Year 2014-2015 from its approved charter, 
that approved number will be 890 for this school year. 

The budget for FY2015 did not get transmitted to the Guam Legislature till August 
8, 2014, 10 days before the first day of school. GACS had already enrolled the 80 
students when the funding cap budget was being recommended by the Council. 
The budget language was an amendment on the floor which was passed on August 
19, 2014, and tacked on to Bill 269-32, as substituted. This was one day after 
school already started on August 18, 2014. The FY20l5 budget eventually 
became law in September with the funding cap of 520 for GACS. 

We seek the committee's reconsideration to the funding cap of520. 

Thank you. 

BILL 419 _re GACS funding cap_ 11/20/14 
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GUAM ACADEMY CHARTER SCHOOLS COUNCIL 

Oc Donna Dwigg\rs 
Guarn On~S.'.tld C.oordir.attr 

Nationai lr>Stitu:e for Direc1 l rst1 uctit.F1 

Duenes yon i'it1j~ -~Oar_' On oenaff 0f tr<: Gunn> ;._i;,ed~mv ::n,n-;ter $;;,J'-COi~ Cav:\cil i_C;:;wncil), ; 'NQulc iii(@> 

t.O congratulate yo;; on y'CLif St.:ttt:s'lflJl j'.:1?t1t!O" +er c,,a~-s f,rst Ch~l"!Cf Sc~100l f!u1h(:nz.S>d under Guarr, 

?ublir lb\'\' 29°14ll 

The Cou:u;:11 f-.J:C \f«?t on August l 20:C' :v d:!it~S5 '1f'Ll \Gt& c-:\ ycur eopiiL:;t;<J' ?Vl1-cn "VOS ;;wl::·'.\ii'!(~uPnt!v 
op;.:novotSI n 1- a '-!"'an;:Y!OJ:, ;ote or th!: (Cn;r;,,j-

Pl~ase accept t:1•:. ie:te1 's tne otf!i:ia! <il -~-c:_\ ;:H~t t c-n. 't1& will De t:;qy,rni,;:n1::ating -~..,ith vth• 

Ond yo-..: L:f.l}.JriZ--:!lt>Cr• :o '!-"&! cOr"''rg vvee~s t!) ~in&LZ"'. 3t;_J ;;ss1.st vt>ur ?JC-- r:: -n :-1',E ,_-,s.tdOi14hfl\€.'Vlt oi 

Gu:1m's. f:rst C:'v~r (h::;::r:~: Schocd 

A cooy ot :he Aug-us.t J, 2010 :·n~H::tiilg m1t1ur.:!s .v ;: t;~ a\.,hiz-n<~ ;,r>uttly atte-r trv ~:wu' z--1 r:e-:o-::t ;;chedu!~d 
rneetu1iL: \r; Septen1b~r. 201:'.: 

{(osa :'.ictLas Pa1omo 
c,:;uncil Choir:::;~rsor 
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r!J Marilyn Manibusan <theislandsadvocate@gmaiLcom> 

Transmittal of Guahan Academy Charter School's FY2015 Budget 
2 messages 

Rosa Palomo <kailee.rosapaiomo@gmail.com> Wed, Aug 13, 2014 at 1:37 PM 
To pacificrko@hotmaiLcom 
Cc: donna dwiggins <ddwigginsg~am@hotmail.com>. Donna Dwiggins <ddw1ggms@guahanacademy.org>, Marilyn 
Manibusan <theislandsadvocale@gmail.com>, Annabelie Santos <jessbe!le711@gmail.com>, Annabelle Santos 
<asantos@guahanacademy.org>, Joseph Cameron <joseph.cameron@dca.guam.gov>, "Jamie Mason 
(GACSCouncil)" <Jamieyiyi@yahoo.co'll>, Jon Fernandez <jonfe·nandez@gdoe.net>. superintendant@gdoe.net, 
Suzanne Bells McManus <suzanreb'll@ug.iamlive.uog.edu>, Vincent Leon Guerrero 
<vincentleonguerrero@guam.gov> 

Buenas yan hafa adai, Acting Chairman Cooper, 

This is to inform you that last F:iday, August 8, 2014, I personally transmitted Guahan Academy Charter School's 
FY2014 budget to Superintendert Jon Fernandez. Yesterday afternoon, I submitted a copy of the tranmittal letter 
and budget to Madame Speaker Judi Won Pat This morning. i delivered a copy of tne transmittal letter and 
budget for you at Guahan Academy Charter School. Ms Cruz.Sayco received the document 

Si Yu'os ma'ase', 
si Rosa Salas Palomo 
Chai•, Guam Academy Charter Schools Council 

Roger Cooper <pacificrko@hotma1l.com> Wed, Aug 13, 2014 at 4:08 PM 
To: Rosa Palomo <kailee.rosapalomo@g'llail.com> 
Cc donna dwiggins <ddwigginsguam@hotmail.com>, Donna Dwiggins <ddwiggms@guahanacademy.org>, Marilyn 
Manibusan <theislandsadvocate@gmail.com>, Ar.nabelle Santos <jessbelle711@gmail.com>, Annabelle Santos 
<asantos@guahanacademy.org>, Joseph Cameror <josepn.cameron@dca.guam.gov>, "Jamie Mason 
(GACSCouncil)" <Jamiey1yi@yahoo.com>, Jon Fernandez <;onfemandez@gdoe.net>, "superintendent@gdoe.net" 
<superir.tendent@gdoe.net>, Suzanne Bells McManus <suzannebm@uguamlive.uog.edu>, Vincent Leon Guerrero 
<vincentleonguerrero@guam.gov> 

Dear Ms Palomo, 

Thank you very much for the update. 
As allways, we aporeciate your time and assistance. 

Roger Cooper 

Date Wed. 13 Aug 2014 13 37 52 +100G 
Subject: Transmittal cf Guahan Academy Charter School's FY2015 Budget 
From: kr;;J$BfOSC:iJB1<Jr'l0@(gn-:&i! 

To 02K:'fit 11'::,ifi)>itJt:-naH 
CC:ddv1igqios:iua:~~h~:o21! 



_ f~sed FA No. 2 
Date:~ Time:_,;;::.;~ 

I MINA 'TRENTAI DOS lVA LIHESLATURAN GUAHAN 
FLOOR AMENDMENTS/CHANGES 

Bill No. 269-32 (LS), As Substituted 

J.T. Won Pat, Ed.D., A.A. Yamashil!k.,Ph.D. 
Senator Proposing Amendment 

Section 2 of Chapter II, Part I of the Bill is hereby amended, beginning on page 11, line 5, to 
read: 

"Section 2. Notwithstanding any provision of law for the School Year 2014-2015, 

pursuant to Title 17 GCA, Chapter 12, §12116(e), the Department of Administration (DOA) is 

hereby authorized and directed to deduct Five Thousand Five Hundred Dollars ($5,500) per 

enrollee for the Guahan Academy Charter School, not to exceed 520 students as recommended 

bv the Guam Academv Charter Schools Council, from the total General Fund appropriation in 

Section l of this Part of this Chapter to the GDOE based on the actual enrollment at the time, 

multiplied by the per pupil cost, a.s established in this Section. The Guahan Academy Charter 

School shall submit a monthly invoice to the DOA. Upon receipt of said invoice, the DOA 

shall remit it to the GOOE. Upon receipt of remined invoice the GOOE shall verify the invoice 

for accuracy and report its findings within ten (10) days of receipt of said invoice to the DOA 

prior to the release of funds" If the GDOE fails to report its findings, the invoiced amount 

received by the DOA shall be automatically transmitted to the Guahan Academy Charter 

School." 
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E-mail: •Ill \67 1)472--679• fax: (67 1 

Sen.1tor 
Rory J. Hespkm 

CHAIRPERSON 

]\faJORI TY LEADER 

Senator 
Thomas C. Ada 

V!CE CHAIRPERSON 

ASS!'>"!ANT MAJORHY LEADER 

Wzm EdJJ. 
Mr\ll1t'¢.>r 

<x>:m.nn·+> SIJcretar"'' 
?.1ufi:u &rntss 

Meini:%2r 

5t?fhlftJf 

Frnnk .Ir. 

Sen"1tor 
5-.an ~icol£"1:> 

~*!t>ntlx>r 

Certification of 
Waiver of 

Fiscal Note Requirement 

"fhis is to certify that t11e C~omn1ittee on f(uies subn1itted l1) lhe Bureau of Budget dnd 
Management Research (llBMR) a r<"tjuest for ,, fiscal note, nr applicable waiver, on 

Bill No. 419-32 (CORJ - B.J. F. Cruz, "AN ACT TO AMEND SECTION 2, PART I, 
CHAPTER 11 OF PUBLIC LAW 32-181, RELATIVE TO AUTHORIZING 
FUNDING FOR CHARTER SCHOOLS.,"- cm November 18. 2014. COR hc'rebv 
Ct'rtifies that BBMR wnfirmed receipt of this requeM November 19, 2014 at 8:01 A.M. 

COR further certifies that a response to this request was not received. Therefore, 
pursuant to 2 GCA §9105, the requirement for a fiscal note, or waiver thereof, on 
Bill 419-32 (COR) to be included in the committee report on said bill, is hereby 
waived. 

Certified by: 

/7..,,,•.IJ .. 
-._/.1Ll!J1.4-1 (/fRtM 
Senator Rory J. Respicio 
Chairperson, Committee on Rules 

Dcccrgper_ l 6, 2014 

Date 
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Senator 
Rory J. R<:spicio 

CHAIRPERSON 

MAJORITY LEADER 

Senator 
Thomas C. Ada 

VICE CHAIRPEl!SON 

ASSISTANT MAJORITY LEADER 

Speaker 
Judith T.P. Won Pat, Ed.D. 

M<'mber 

Senator 
Dennis G. Rodriguez, Jr. 

Men1ber 

\licl'·Spcaker 
Benjamin J.F. Cruz 

Mc>mber 

Legislalive Secrotllry 
Ttna Rose Muila Barnes 

Meml""r 

Senator 
Frnnk Bias Aguon,] r. 

M<'rnbcr 

St>nator 
Michael F.Q. San Nkolas 

M~mber 

Senator 
V. Anthon)' Ada 

Member 
MINO~ITY LEAD£ll 

Senator 
Aline Yamashita 

Member 

November 18, 2014 

Y!AE-MAIL 
anthony.blaz@bbmr.guam.gov 

Anthony C. Blaz 
Director 
Bureau of Budget & Management Research 
P.O. Box 2950 
Hag~tiia, Guam 96910 

RE; Request for Fiscal Notes=- Bill Nos. 417-32(LS) through 423-32(C0Rl 

Hafa Adni Mr. Blaz: 

Transmitted herewith is a listing of I Mina'trentai Dos na Liheslaturan Gwlhan's 
most recently introduced bills. Pursuant to 2 GCA §9103, I respectfully request 
the preparation of fiscal notes for the referenced bills. 

Si Yu'os ma'ilse' for your attention to this matter. 

Very Truly Yours, 

~om~~AflJ 
Aeling Cliairperson of tlu Committee on Rules 

Attachment (1) 

Cc: Clerk of the Legislature 



Bill Nos. Sponsors 

417-32 !U'il B. J. F. Cruz 

418-32 (COR) B. l. F. Cruz 

419-32 (CORl B. J. F. Cruz 

420-32 (CORl Judith T. Won Pat. Ed.D. 

421-32 (COR) Judith T. Won Pat, Ed.D. 

422-32 (COR) Dennls. CJ. Rodriguez, Jr 

423-32 t COR) B. J.F. Cruz 

Title 

AN ACT TO APPROPRIA rE FCNDS FROM THE SUPPLEl\lENT AL 

APPROPRIATIONS REVENUE (SAR) FU'JD FOR THE PAYMENT OF 

GOVERNMENT OF GUAM EMPLOYEE AND LAW ENFORCEMEN1 ! 
PERSONNEL UNPAJD OVERTIME COSTS: AND FOR OTHER PURPOSES. 

AN 

OFFICER STANDARDS AND TRAINING COMMISSION CONCERNING 

CERTIFICATION OF PEACE OFFICFRS AND STANDARDS FOR 

EMPLOYING AGENCIES AND TRAll\lNG l!\STITUTIONS, TO BE 

CODIFIED UNDER A NEW CHAPTER 3 OF TITLE 27 • GUAM 

ADMINISTRATIVE RULES AND REGULATIONS 

AN ACT TO AMEND SECTIO'!\ 2, PART I, CHAPTER ll OF PUBLIC LAW 

32-l8L RELATIVE TO AUTHORIZING FUNDING FOR CHARTER 

SCHOOLS 

ACT TO APPROVE THE RULES AND REGULATIONS GOVERNING 

FOR PROFESSIONAL CONDUCT FOR GUAM 

ACT TO APPROVE AMENDMENTS TO CHAP'fER 8. TITLE 5A, GUAM 

RULES AND REGULA T!ONS. 

AN ACT TO PROVIDE FOR ISOLATION AND QUARAl\TlNE 

PROCEDl;RES RELATIVE TO AN EMERGENCY DETENTION ORDER 

FOR THE INCUBATION PERIODS OF SEVERE COMMU'-'lCABLE 

DISEASES. AS DETERMll\ED BY THE US CENTER FOR DISEASE 

CONTROL BY AME'iDlNG SECTIONS lll AND lV OF TllE ISOLATION 

AND QUARANTINE REGULATIONS. CHAPTER 10 OF DIVISION l, 26 
GAR .. Al\!J PROVIDE FOR TfJE DISPOSITION OF BODIES. BY ADDING A 

NEW§ 4502(H) AND AMENDING§ 4505. BOTH Of CHAPTER 4A, IOGCA, 

AND TO AUTHORIZE THE SUM OF ONE HUl\DRED T!l!RTY THOUSAND 

DOLLARS (SI 30,000.00) FOR RELATED PURPOSES. 

AN ACT TO ADD A NEW ITEM (l 8) TO § 4 l02(a) OF CHAPTER 4, TITLE 4 
OF THE GUAM CODE ANN OTA TED. RELATIVE TO THE PERSONNEL 

NEEDS OF T!lE ATTORNEY GENERAL OF GUAM AND TIIE PUBLIC 

AlJDlTOR. 
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November 10, 2014 

MfMORANDCM 

To: 

From: 

Rennae Meno 
Clerk of the Legislature 

Attomey Therese M. Terlaje 
Legisiative Legal Counsel 

Senator Rory J. Respicio 
Cltairperson of the Committee on Rules 

Subject: Referral of Bill No. 419-32(COR) 

As the Chairpt>rson of the Committee on Ruks, lam forwarding my referral of 
Bllt No. 419-32(COR). 

Please ensure that the subject bill is referred, in my name, to the respective 
committee, as shown on the attachment I also request that the same be 
forwarded to aH members of l i\-1irur'trentai Do:> na Liheslafu_ran Gudhan. 

Should you have any questions, please feel free to contact our office at 472-7679. 

Attachment 
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419-32 (COR) 
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SPONSOR 

B.l F. Cruz 

I Mina'Trentai Dos Na Lihe,·/<1turan Re«eived 
Bill Log Sheet 

' 
DAT£ DAT£ CMTE 

TtTLE INTRODUCED REf'.ERRED REFERRED 

AN ACT TO AMEND SFCTION 2, PART I, 11/10/14 11/10/14 Cornmittee on 
CHAPTER 11 OF PUBLIC LAW 32-181, 2:44 p.m. Appropriations, 

RELATIVE TO AU"HORIZING FUNDl'JG rnR Public Debt, legal 
CHARTER SCHOOLS. Affairs, 

Retirement, Public 

Parks, Recreation, 

Historic 

Preservation, and 

Land 
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Guam legislature Ma,11 - ?ublk Hearlng - FlRST NOTICE ll/13/149SSAM 

Lisa Dames <cipo@guamlegislature.org> 

Public Hearing - FIRST NOTICE 
-·····~-·-···················· ~ ......... ··--··· . 

Lisa Dames <cipo@guamlegislalure.org> Thu, Nov 13, 2014 at 9:56 AM 
To: PHrg Notice <phnotice@guamlegislature.org> 

PLEASE DISREGARD PREVIOUS EMAIL SENT. See revised public hearing agenda. 

The Committee on Appropriations, Public Debt, Legal Affairs, Retirement, Public Parks, Recreation, Historic 
Preservation and Land will hold a public hearing on Thursday, November 20, 2014 beginning at 1 :OOpm at the Guam 
Legislature Public Hearing Room. The following is on the agenda: 

Biil No. 410-32 (COR)-lntroduced by Senator Tina Muna Barnes 

An Act to rezone Lot No. 88, Tract No. 1536, (Agricultural Subdivision) Barrigada, Guam, Estate No. 56545, 
from Agricultural Zone (A) to Multiple Dwelling Zone (R-2). 

Bill No. 406-32 (COR) -Introduced by Senator Dennis Rodriguez 

An Act to expand the authorized programs of the Guam Cancer Trust Fund, by amending Subsection (d)(2) 
and (e)(2) of §26603 of Article 6, Chapter 26, Title 11, Guam Code Annotated. 

B!ll 419-32 (LS)-lntroduced by Vice Speaker BJ Cruz 

An Act to Amend Section 2, Part I, Chapter II of Public Law 32-181, Relative to authorizing funding for Charter 
Schools 

In compliance with the Americans with Disabilities Act, individuals requiring special accommodations or services or for 
further information, please call the Committee on Appropriations, Public Debt, Legal Affairs, Retirement, Public Parks, 
Recreation, Historic Preservation and Land at 473-4236!7 or email at cipo@guamlegislature.org 

On Thu, Nov 13, 2014 at 8:53 AM, Lisa Dames <cipo@guamleg1slalure org> wrote: 
[Quoted text h1dcie:",] 

Lisa Dames 
Chief of Staff 
I MINATRENTAI DOS NA UHESLATURAN GUAHAN 
Senator Vicente {ben) Cabrera Pangelinan 
Committee on Appropriations. Public Debt, Legal Affairs, Retirement, Public 
Pari<s, Recreation, Historic Preservation, and Land. 
(671) 473·4236 (office) 

https: / /malLgoog!e,c:om I mail/ u I 0 I !ui=2&ik"" ld2cc:8c6 54&11iew..,pt&searcf;..,, sent&ms9"" 149a66 fb 7d l 6fed9&5'1ml-=o- l 49a56fb 7dl 6fed9 Page 1 of 2 



Guam legis-!ature Mail~ Pubik Hearing~ FlRST NOTICE 

(571) 473·4238 (fax) 
senbenp.com 
www.guamlegislature.org 

Agenda_Nov 20.doc 
43K 
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Guam leghJature Mail - Public Hearing - FIRST NOTICt 11/13/14 9:'iS AM 

Lisa Dames <cipo@guamlegislature.org> 

Public Hearing • FIRST NOTICE 

Lisa Dames <cipo@guamlegislature org> Thu, Nov 13, 2014 at 9:54 AM 
To: news@k57.com, news@guampdn.com, Sabrina Salas <sabrina@kuam.com>, Jason Salas <jason@kuam.com>, 
Mindy Aguon <mindy@kuam.com>, Ken Quintanilla <kenq@kuam.com>, Krystal Paco <krystal@kuam.com>, 
clynt@k57.com, Betsy Brown <betsy@k57.com>, Jon Anderson <editor@mvguam.com>, "Gerardo R. Partido" 
<gerry@mvguam.com>, Mar-Vic Cagurangan <marvic@mvguam.com>, louella@mvguam.com, rgibson@k57.com, 
kstokish@gmail.com, Jerick: Sablan <jpsablan@guampdn com>, Steve Umtiaco <slimtiaco@guampdn.com>, Gaynor 
Daleno <gdumat-ol@guampdn.com>, Ufestyles_PDN <life@guampdn.com> 

PLEASE DISREGARD PREVIOUS EMAIL SENT. Please see revised public hearing agenda. 

The Committee on Appropriations, Public Debt, Legal Affairs, Retirement, Public Parks, Recreation, Historic 
Preservation and Land will hold a public hearing on Thursday, November 20, 2014 beginning at 1 :OOpm at the Guam 
Legislature Public Hearing Room. The fo!lowing is on the agenda: 

Bill No. 410·32 (COR) - Introduced by Senator Tina Muna Barnes 

An Act to rezone Lot No. 88, Tract No. 1536, (Agricultural Subdivision) Barrlgada, Guam, Estate No. 56545, 
from Agricultural Zone (A) to Multiple Dwelling Zone (R-2). 

Biii No. 406-32 (COR) - Introduced by Senator Dennis Rodriguez 

An Act to expand the authorized programs of the Guam Cancer Trust Fund, by amending Subsection (d)(2) 
and (e)(2) of §26603 of Article 6, Chapter 26, Title 11, Guam Code Annotated. 

Bill 419-32 (LS) - Introduced by Vice Speaker BJ Cruz 

An Act to Amend Section 2, Part I, Chapter II of Pubflc Law 32-181, Relative to authorizing funding for Charter 
Schools 

In compliance with the Americans with Disabilities Act, individuals requiring special accommodations or services or for 
further information, please call the Committee on Appropriations, Public Debt, Legal Affairs, Retirement, Public Parks, 
Recreation, Historic Preservation and Land at 473-423617 or email at cipo@guamlegislature.org 

Lisa Dames 
Chief of Staff 
I MINA'TRENTAI DOS NA LIHESLATURAN GUAHAN 
Senator Vicente (ben) Cabrera Pangelinan 
Committee on Appropriations, Public Debt, Legal Affairs, Retirement, Public 
Parks, Recreation, Historic Preservation, and Land. 
(671) 473,4236 (office) 

https: / /maiLgoogle,comJ ma!f /u /0 /?u1 ""2&!k= ld2ci:8c6 5 4&vlew=:o pt&search=se nt&msg""' 149a66e68 fS f9 3 Sf& sim!""" 149a.66e6 815f9 3 Sf Page 1 of 2 



Cu am Lei:;ls!ature Mail - ?ublk Hearhq FIRST NOTICE 

(671) 4 73~4238 (fax) 
se11be11p com 

@ Agenda_Nov 20.doc 
43K 
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Guam leglslatur€ \1al! - Publh: Hearing - SECOND NOTICE 11/18/14918AM 

Lisa Dames <cipo@guamleglslature.org> 

Public Hearing - SECOND NOTICE 

Lisa Dames <cipo@guamlegislature.org> Tue, Nov 18, 2014 al 9:15 AM 
To: PHrg Notice <phnotlce@guamleglslature.org> 

The Committee on Appropriations, Public Debt, Legal Affairs, Retirement, Public Parks, Recreation. Historic 
Preservation and Land will hold a public hearing on Thursday, November 20. 2014 beginning at 1 :OOpm at the Guam 
Legislature Public Hearing Room. The following is on the agenda: 

Biii No. 410-32 (COR)- Introduced by Senator Tina Muna Barnes 

An Act to rezone Lot No. 88, Tract No. 1536, (Agrlcultural Subdivision) Barrlgada, Guam, Estate No. 56545, 
from Agrlculturaf Zone (A) to Multiple Dwelling Zone (R-2). 

Bill No. 406-32 (COR) - Introduced by Senator Dennis Rodriguez 

An Act to expand the authorized programs of the Guam Cancer Trust Fund, by amending Subsection (d)(2) 
and (e)(2) of §26603 of Article 6, Chapter 26, Title 11, Guam Code Annotated. 

Bill 419-32 (LS)- Introduced by Vice Speaker BJ Cruz 

An Act to Amend Section 2, Part I, Chapter II of Public Law 32-181, Relative to authorizing funding for Charter 
Schools 

In compliance with the Americans with Disabilities Act, individuals requiring special accommodations or services or for 
further information, please call the Committee on Appropriations, Public Debt, Legal Affairs, Retirement, Public Parks, 
Recreation, Historic Preservation and Land at 4 73-423617 or email at cipo@guamlegislature org 

Lisa Dames 
I MINA'TRENTAI DOS NA LIHESLATURAN GUAHAN 
Committee on Appropriations, Public Debt, Legal Affairs. Retirement, Public 
Parks, Recreation, Historic Preservation, and Land. 
(671) 473-4236 (office) 
(671) 473·4238 (fax) 
email: cipo@guamlegislature.org 

itfil Agenda_Nov 20.doc 
42K 
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Guam leglslature Mad Public H~Mr-1119 - SECOND NOTICE 11/18/14 9•l8AM 

Lisa Dames <cipo@guamlegislature.org> 

Public Hearing • SECOND NOTICE 

Lisa Dames <cipo@guamlegislature.org> Tue, Nov 18, 2014 at 9:14 AM 
To: news@k57.com. news@guampdn.com, Sabrina Salas <sabrina@kuam.com>, Jason Salas <jason@kuam com>, 
Mindy Aguon <mindy@kuam.com>, Ken Quintanilla <kenq@kuam.com>, Krystal Paco <krystal@kuam.com>, 
clynt@k57.com, Betsy Brown <betsy@k57.com>, Jon Anderson <editor@mvguam.com>, "Gerardo R. Partido" 
<gerry@mvguam.com>, Mar-Vic Cagurangan <marvic@mvguam.com>, louel!a@mvguam.com, rgibson@k57.com, Jerick 
Sablan <jpsablan@guampdn.com>. Steve Limtiaco <slimtiaco@guampdn.com>, kstokish@gmail.com, "Daleno, Gaynor 
D" <gdumat~ol@guam.gannett.com>, Ufestyles_PDN <life@guampdn.com> 

The Committee on Appropriations, Public Debt, Legal Affairs, Retirement, Public Parks, Recreation, Historic 
Preservation and Land will hold a public hearing on Thursday, November 20, 2014 beginning at 1:00pm at the Guam 
Legislature Public Hearing Room. The following is on the agenda: 

Bill No. 410-32 (COR)- lntroduced by Senator Tina Muna Barnes 

An Act to rezone Lot No. 88, Tract No. 1536, (Agricultural Subdivision) Barrigada, Guam, Estate No. 56545, 
from Agricultural Zone (A) to Multiple Dwelling Zone (R-2). 

Bill No. 406-32 (COR) - Introduced by Senator Dennis Rodriguez 

An Act to expand the authorized programs of the Guam Cancer Trust Fund, by amending Subsection (d)(2) 
and (e)(2) of §26603 of Article 6, Chapter 26, Title 11, Guam Code Annotated. 

Bill 419-32 (LS) - Introduced by Vice Speaker BJ Cruz 

An Act to Amend Section 2, Part I, Chapter II of Public Law 32-181, Relative to authorizing funding for Charter 
Schools 

In compliance with the Americans with Disabilities Act, individuals requiring special accommodations or services or for 
further information, please call the Committee on Appropriations, Public Debt, Legal Affairs, Retirement, Public Parks. 
Recreation, Historic Preservation and Land at 473-4236n or email at cipo@guamlegislature.org 

Lisa Dames 
I MINA'TRENTAI DOS NA LIHESLATURAN GUAHAN 
Committee on Appropriations, Public Debt, Legal Affairs, Retirement, Public 
Parks, Recreation, Historic Preservation, and Land. 
(671) 473-4236 (office) 
(671) 4734238 (fax) 
senbenp.com 
www.guamlegislature.org 

https://maltgoogle,com/maH/u /0/7uf=2&ik"" ld2cc8c654&:view=pt&search=sent&msg"' 149c0095d9292162&s!ml"" 149c009 5d9292162 Page 1 of 2 
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ne a rac1r1c 
Daily News 

Carrier! 
Becoming o carrier 11 a 
great way to put extra 

dollars Into your pocket 1 
whllt being your own bout I 

I 
---------.,.,,...-~---.·~--- I 

I \I 

I 
\ 

fSQut~s gvailgo!e in; 1 

• Agat 
• Barrigada 
• Dededo 
• lnorajan 
• Malojloj 
• Mangilao 
• Nimitz Hill 
• Tamuning 
• Yigo 
•Yono 

'Pacitk B')lil!i n~urs 
GUAM'S ~SOURCE 

www.g-mpdn.co• 

AVAILABLE JOBS FOR ELIGIBLE U.S. WORKERS 
Apply with American .lob Sank 

3rd tioor, Beil Tower Plaza, Ha3atna. Guar:i 
Reference No. 2:015- 16 

The job ofter is temporary and open to a.II quatiflod U.S. 
JJor!\erS ;Vrthorn ri;gard tc race, cotor, ru:tional origi11, age, sex, 
cttiz&nsh1p a:id is ope" 10 G. S. workers with disabllltle& W!"!o 
are ou.al!Ued, wH!lrig, abte and a"aitib!e to ;::eliorrn the job. The 
jofJ ofter is ir. cornphai:ce wl!h Trtle I! of the GirnetK:s 
lnformatlon Nondiscrimination Act of 2008. 

Benefits: Round-trlp a!riare for off-island hire: food and 
lodging@ $320.00/mo.: !oca! transportatJon to/from jobsite; 
and Employer/employee-paid commercial medical Insurance 
offered. 
03 • llalcors (Wffh ooo ,..... oxperlence) .... "'"'"'.$9.12 per hoor 
Prepares & !>.axes inoredlents accordlno to reci1Ms to prOOuce 
breads, pastrles and ot!ier baked goOOs. Measures & mixes to 
preC?f'B natters. dOUQhS, mnngs & ick1gs. Rolls. CU1S & shapes 
douuh to form prOOucts preparato.')' to \laking. Places pans & 
bakes in oveft Adjusts control to regulate temperature. 
App!lf:s glaze, lcinu or other topping to baked goods uslnQ 
spatula or brush. Be famlllar wtth HACCP {Hazard Analysis 
Critical Control Pmntj the systematic preventive approach to 
food Silf•ty that addresses physical, chemical & bloloulcal 
hazards as a means of prevention rather than flnlshad produc:i 
inspection. Uooerstand how HACCP app!tes_to our industry; & 
how HACCP is used !n 1he food indust"J to fdenttty potential 
food safety hazards, so key actlons tike !CCP'sJ Cffiical 
Control Pomts car be taken to reduce or eliminate t.'le risks o1 
namrds. {Mus-! possess health c0rtficate upor hlrn,) 

ot ---lwlthone--"""') .. $12.tlper"'°' 
Performs rmJtine preventive mainte11a1:ce to bakery machinery 
to ensure machmes corit!nue to run smoothly, bu!td:tng 
systems operate efficiently, or physlcal condtHon of building 
does not deteriorate. Repair or replace equipment parts using 
hand tools or power tools and reassemble equipmtint Inspect, 
operate Of test machinery ot equipment to diagnose machine 
malfunctions. Clea11 or lubrkate shafts, bearings, g~ars or 
other parts 0t ~achiriery. 
The ~t ftSSIXiated With lhJs jCh Offer !S CkJsB/y m<>r.ltMHJ 3y 
lfJe {)ffpdrimtmt at Labor. Otmlifi8d amiltlbfc. Md wlllitl(l us. lt'l,)fkBft 
i'fllt..hiqh/y 8tlCOOllU{ff! w sp«y, Should you qualify rw mo f<,0 #ffli ar.a 
mu hirod, yoo may !fPP68/ wltfl me Dep.arlmtJnt at t,.wor wtw will 
~tfy M'iBw malmr. 

INEKUNGOK PUPSLEKQ {PUBLIC HEARING) 

gl~~:!~~i"Q14 
/IJJltloo lntJIUJngolt. PupbifJkt) tJI I~ GuAlltlll 

(Guam laglslaluro Pulllic Hearing Room) 

TAREH.4 (A6£11DA) 

- .... gl d/Jsp<llJs di lalo'lnl (1 :00 PM) 

Prlnlponl - (llllls): 
BlllNo.41t>-32(00R): _by_Tillll __ 
An Act Ill - lat No. 88, - No. 1538, (Aeri<>Jlllnl 
-l llanlgada, -. - No. -· from Agricllilunll Zllll& (A) ID MulUple Dwollng llwll {ll-2). 

Biii No.406-32 (COili: lnlnlducod by Sonalor-Rildllguoz 
An Act!D ._.tho-_... ol Ille Guam c..­
T111&tfllld, by """"1ding ~ 00(2) and (o){2) ol ~ 
ol Artl<le 6, Cllap1l!f 26, Tlllo 11, Guam Code -
BIH No. 4111-32 (LS): Introduced by Vice Speaktr BJ Cruz 
An Act to Am«ldSoction 2, Part~ ct1ap1er n o1 Public Law 
32· 181, - to authorizing funding tor CltatW SclJools. 
In cornpliaJ<CB wtttl ttie Ameflcans wttn OlsabWhes Act, 11lrli'Vl<Jual!{ 
re-0_1.iiring spocla.t accoMmodatiornl or serv!cas or for furttlet 
lnfoonatl-0!1, p~ase call tile Commttree on Ajlpropf!atloos, Puhti<j 
Oaot l.1!llal M!alrs, Reilrement, Public Parks, ilocreatill!l, Htstt:lic I 
Preservation and land at 473-4236!7 or email at J 

c!po@fJ\Jamle!l'SlabJ1e.w.g I 
nm a0 patii wtttl ~t ntt• ! 
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harsh reallJ.Y. 
Some, like Oregon and 

Nevada, folded and decided to 
go with the federal exchange 
for the second round of open 
enrollment, which began Satur­
day. Olhcrs, like Maryland 
and Massachusetts. fired their 
l<.'Chnology contractors and are 
' for better results this 

~ 

tsn 't been clteap, 
original cos!· of Massa­

Jsc;, Website \\'.HS 

at $174 million. That 
imped ta $254 million. 

latmched, the websi!c 

prooie~ns. 1 ne proorern.s were !'.lo 
bad, federal officials gave the 
state three extra months to meet 
the requirements of the Afford­
able Care Act 

Patrick said there won't be a 
repeat of the disamotJS roll-out 
this time around, saying the state 
has "been testing and retesting~· 
the xvamped website. 

iV1inneSt1ta's state~run 

exchange, MNsure. wasn't 
ready for prime time when it 
launched in 2013. Some of the 
technical glitches that frustrated 
consuiners ren1ained unn:solved 

ihe dine the open enr0f1111ent 

\.'t'.HttT WO!"l\Cf:S aJ!U a WCLT.)llC 

that's 75 percent faster. But they 
also acknowledge the system 
\-Von 't he perfect 

C'.alifornia'5 exchange also 
was ill-prepared to handle the 
high \-olun1e of triggering 
long \.Vait il1nes at help centers 
and forcing the stale to extend 
open enrolhnt:nt for two \Veeks 
beyond the original :'>farch 31 
deadline, 

·'It swamped us,'' said Covered 
California Exern!ive Director 
Peter Lee. pro1nising increas.:d 
website capacity and extra call 
center staff: 

t: 

~ 1otlight falls on Europe's stuttering economy 
"" :::> 
Cl 
> 
lid 
a: 
:3 
Ul 
< 

!)ON (Reuters) - As 
;>arts of Europe ·s economy 
almost to a halt atten­

,rn focus this week on the 
assessments of business 

~ ience in the curo zone 
ii' :Jennany, which has just 
~ ~vly avoided a recession, 
..,. 1iie the United States 
iii lmy has accelerated and 
':i 1 holds a slower but steady 
~ ;e~ euro zone countries have 
;; ined sluggish, with overnll 
w e; ilh in outptrt slowing to a 
z Je. 

euro zone is the best 
of 20 percent of the global 

norny~~ James Knightley,, an 
,notnist with ING. said. "The 
,er lhe stagnation goes on the 
re Japan-like it becomes:· 
leeuro zone's problems have 

,sed exj:iectations that the Eur~ 
an Central Bank is preparing to 
Jsen its purse strings further to 
1 to rekindle growth, 
:Against this backdrop, 
'nnany's Centre for European 

nomie Rese-.irch's (ZEWl 
1thly barometerof sentimem. 

e on Nov. 18, will provide 
re insight into business confi­

nce levels. 
lfl The "k . .. . , (jJ u rau1e £T1:s1s is a rnaJor 

,&; ag on business and inves--
VJ . . II :J r sentnnent. espec1a y as 

cO ere have been now repo1is of 
ussian troops J'.P=Juring tnto east~ 
n l.Jkrzine. 
Russia has denied <.;t;11ding 

... ilitar:y 'f(;rces to help separatist 

rebels in that region launch a new 
otlensive in a conflict that has 
killed more than 4.000 people. 

G20summit 
German Chancellor Angela 

Merkel said at !he 020 leaders' 
summit llll Saturday in Brisbane 
that the European Union was 
considering further financial 
sanctions against Russian indi­
viduals because of the crisis. 

Falleut from the Ukraine 
contl ict is exacerbating the 
euro zone's problems, with 
European sanctions squeezing 
Russia's banks and companies 
and having knock-on effects 

particularly on Germany. 
Acompany purchasing manag­

ers' survey on Nov. 20 will offer 
a snapshot of whetl1cr compa­
nies are expanding in Gennany, 
France and across the euro zone. 

That follows new monthly 
infonnatlon on i11ten1ational 
trade. due out on Mnnday, which 
will show the extent of falls in 
exports to Russia. 

The bleak picture in Europe 
contrasts with brighter prospects 
for the United States. where an 
update on the how the country's 
manufacturers are faring is also 
out on Monday. 

l\.-1Jn,1'tn~ntai Dt>~ na Lihcshituran Gu.iih<in 
:rlnd GU A~ LEGlSLATURE 
Vice~Spt.»:i:kt"r f:k>njamin j.E Cruz. Acting (~hairman 
t 'on1rnittvr vn ,-\ppropri;1ti(<n;;, l'ubfo: Ovht, 
f ,e~ill ·\Hair;, l<etiremcnt, P\.lb!!c Park~. Rucre<ltitWl, 
Histvrk Presprv<1tinn. and Lmd 

INEKUNGOI PUPlltEKO 
(PUBUC KWJNG} 

gt ffuebes, gj ~ 20glNubmbnt,10'14 
Thursday~ Nofttnbl!f lO, 2614 

Kui\ttm lnttlntqoll: Pupb~kti git ilheslaturan WArntn 
{Guam ~slatwe Pubikff#arlll§ Room) 

TARtltA 
(AG.ENDA) 

aim mwgidt!ip11Hditalo'iini 
l:OOPM 

i>tiniponi Siha; 
(Bdl:s) 

BUI Ho. 410-32 {Cf!fH- lntrodut:«I by Senator Tira MUNI Bamf?j: 
An !kt to n:!tlil'll' lot No, $11, Tr<itl No. 1536, (Aqrln1l1ur3i 51.fbdi"iskinl .Sarttl}lldC, Gui?'m, Es-ti!ti< No. 
5654'>, fromAgrkuitar<1llcfle(AJ w Muftipk>Dwelthrg Zone (R-1). 
!Jill NiJ.406 32 (COR)-lntroducOO by Senator D>:r.nh Rodriguez: 
An Act to i'll'P<Hld t~ authori1cd programs nf the Guam Ganrer TMt Fund, by ;mWilthng 
SubsOOion {djf2):afld (e}\2) af~266GJ of Artid" 6, Chapter 26, flt!" il, Gttam CrukAnMtatect 
Bill 419-32 (LS)~· lr'ltroCutkd by \Ike' 5p0>aker B-J Cnu 
An Act to Amend Selfian l, Part f, Chapter!! :it ftublk law 52-18i, Relative tc t.Utitorl:.!in9 
f!Jrdil'lg for Charter 5<hoo!s 

The Guam Visitors Bureau will I 
Directors on Wednesday, Novi 
Main Conterence Room . . 4~y in· 

lions are requested to contact ( 

GUAl'1EDl 
500i 

8m1iqr11:!c 
Telephone.- ;6![;3; 

Webs it,;;, 

PUBLI 
Guam I 

REGIJl.AR 
Wednesda) 

GOOE Conterent 

I. Meeling Call ln Order 

I/, Roll Call of Members 

Ill, PubUc Participation 

IV, Approval of Minutes 
1) Minutes of Octobe 

V. Receipt of Commuoic 
1) Superintendents F 
2} Head Start Progra 

VI. Unfinished Business 
1) NASBE, Update 
2) COiiective Bargain 
3) Financial High Ris 
4) Early Leaming, Uf 

Vlt New Business 
1) Superintendent E• 
2) Committee Repor 

a) Executive Con 
b) Jnstroctional 1 
c) Safe and Heal 
d} Organizationa 

Committee 

VIII, Executive Session 

IX. Announcement and Al 

lndivlGuals requirinc spaciril act 
contact L8ili!ni Cru.2. 1 

or t-y em 
Thls adi..·ertisemen 



I Mina'trentai Dos na Liheslaturan Guahan 
32nd GUAM LEGISLATURE 
Vice Speaker Benjamin J.F. Cruz, Acting Chairman 
Committee on Appropriations, Public Debt, Legal Affairs, Retirement, Public Parks, 
Recreation, Historic Preservation, and Land 

INEKUNGOK PUPBLEKO 
(PUBLIC HEARING) 

gi Huebes, gi diha 20 gi Nubmbre, 2014 
Thursday, November 20, 2014 

Kuatton lnekungok Pupbleko gi I Liheslaturan Guahan 
(Guam Legislature Public Hearing Room) 

TAREHA 
(AGENDA) 

alas una gi despues di talo 'ii11i 
1:00 PM 

Prinipo11i Sih<1: 
(Bills) 

Bill No. 410-32 (COR)- Introduced by Senator Tina Muna Barnes 
An Act to rezone Lot 'No. 88, Tract No. 1536, (Agricultural Subdivision) Barrigada, Guam, 
Estate No. 56545, from Agricultural Zone (A) to Multiple Dwelling Zone (R-2). 

Bill No. 406-32 (COR) - Introduced by Senator Dennis Rodriguez 
An Act to expand the authorized programs of the Guam Cancer Trust Fund, by amending 
Subsection (d)(2) and (e)(2) of §26603 of Article 6, Chapter 26, Title 11, Guam Code 
Annotated. 

Bill 419-32 (LS)- Introduced by Vice Speaker BJ Cruz 
An Act to Amend Section 2, Part I, Chapter II of Public Law 32-181, Relative to 
authori?Jng funding for Charter Schools 

ht comp!Janc¢ wiih the Americans with 'Jlfau:ttilities Act, individuais 1equfring specia:f accommodn.tions or services or for further infomrntion, 
P"""c G"' l'li.e Committee; cm Appropriations, Publk Debt Legal AiTairs, Retirt11rent~ Public ?arks, RecreatJon, Hi.<>toric Preservation and Land at 
47;.4Tlfii7or email at cipo•-~iguamlegtsbrure.org 

324 V{est Soleddd Avenue 
St.ite !_OJ. Hag.ltiia, GU 96910 
tel: (61.0 4734236: 473-4237 

fllJC {67!) 473~4233 

I~-mail: c1pO(~guarnJegislature.org 


